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December 27, 2021 
 
Re: Log4j vulnerability  
 
 
NRC Health’s security team has been monitoring the Zero-Day 
Exploit Log4j since notification of the issue on December 10, 2021, 
by our threat intelligence sources. We have been in contact with our 
partner Nasdaq Boardvantage which provides our Board Portal for 
our customers. They have completed a full impact assessment and 
concluded that the Nasdaq Boardvantage service has not been 
impacted by the Log4j vulnerability. Out of an abundance of 
caution, they have released a patch for Nasdaq Boardvantage, which 
will be applied to the environment. The patch includes an upgrade to 
the 2.16.0 version of Log4j. 
 
 
In support of our high priority to protecting data, the NRC Health 
Security Team will continue to work with our partners to 
immediately address any threats that could impact our customer’s 
data. If you have any questions, please let me know. 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Cris V. Ewell, PhD, CISSP, CISM, CEH 
The Governance Institute 
NRC Health 
Chief Security and Privacy Officer 
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